
December 8, 2022 

 

Dear prayer partners in our ministry, 
 
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ.  Thank you for praying for us.  We are one week behind in writing 
our prayer letter to you.  Both of us have been sick.  Last Thursday Lily tested positive for COVID and Tim 
has been struggling to get over a cold.  We both still have a little cough.  Pray for us to be completely 
healed from this sickness. 
 
Thank you for praying for our junior high teachers.  They still meet every Thursday for Bible reading and 
prayer and once a month fellowship for non-Christian.  Recently some students asked Melody for 
prayer.  May the Holy Spirit continue to work in teachers and students’ hearts. 
 
We are thankful that Yosi has come back to Taiwan.  She is the missionary from Indonesia.  Last month 
Yosi attended our Evergreen Fellowship and interpreted for Nana.  Nana is a caregiver to one of the 
families in our church.  We did not know Nana just recently got divorced.  We are thankful that Yosi 
continues to care about her. 
 
Last month Mr. Gwo, Lily and Tim went to visit Mr. Pan in the nursing home.  At first Mr. Pan’s energy is 
very low.  But after we had some fruit with him his energy picked up.  Mr. Gwo served him by cutting 
Mr. Pan’s hair and fingernail.  We sang some Taiwanese songs and prayed with him.   We can see he is 
very happy to see us. 
 
Thank you for praying for our after-school care ministry.  Jennifer’s three kids now go to their local 
school after care.   It is much closer to their house.  We have a new family to minister to.  This family was 
brought to our attention by Wendy’s second grade teacher.  We tried to help Mike in our house after 
school until his mother came to pick him up.  Now the teacher wants Mike to come with Wendy 
together to the church’s after school care ministry.  Pray for Irene to help these special kids. 
 



We are thankful for Irene who put together a thanksgiving wall in the church.  This is in preparation for 
our December 25th end of the year thanksgiving service.  Next Sunday Lily’s sermon will be about 
practicing thanksgiving is part of the preparation for Dec. 25th.  We want to prepare people’s heart to 
support a Christian hospital.  The hospital wants to buy a medical machine that can check for cancer. 
There will be an offering in the second service on the 25th.  Pray for the Lord’s will be done. 
 
Last Saturday was our annual leadership board meeting.  The purpose is to evaluate the ministry.  We 
look back and see what we need to do to go forward.  We attended online from our home.   We are 
thankful that Joycelyne led the meeting.  Pray for the new ministry leaders for the next year.  May we 
have one heart in the Lord. 
 
We want you to know that next year we will do partnership building in the US July, August and 
September.  So, we want to visit your church. Please let us know a date so we can put a schedule 
together.  It is possible two other women from our church will come with us.  Also pray for a house that 
the four of us can live in for three months. 
 
Today in our prayer time we prayed for Dalton Living Water Church.  We want you to know that we 
think of you and pray for you often.  We want to wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  
Please let us know how we can pray for you and your church. 
 
Joyfully serving in Taiwan 
Tim and Lily 
 

 

 


